1501 Gaiser Drive, Seymour, Indiana
DATE: November 2023

TO: ZLS Parents
RE: School Communication on Weather Condition School Changes

As we enter the winter months here in Jackson County and you never know what the weather will be like
sometimes from day-to-day, this note is being sent as a reminder on how communications to parents will be
made should bad weather cause changes in the timing of our school day and/or school closings.

As a reminder, there are several ways in which any changes will be communicated to you:

1. Notice on our school website http://www.zionschoolseymour.org

2. Notice on our Facebook Page

3. Notice on our school Sycamore system

4. Radio stations WJAA(96.3) & WKKG (101.5)
Notices will be put on all these communication devices as soon as a decision is made to change the school
day in any way. Note that for you to get on the school Sycamore system you will need to have your account
set up. If you do not have one set up yet, please get with Mrs. Bicknell in the school office and she will help
you with that.

Your child’s teacher should be sending information home regarding E-Learning days. E-Learning days occur
when we experience inclement weather and need to continue our learning beyond the classroom. Please
refer to your teachers’ directions as to how to access your child’s work. E-Learning days are an extension of
the school calendar and are considered part of students’ regular attendance.

Also, as a reminder, ZLS does not necessarily follow the Seymour Community School Corporations weather
changes exactly; thus, do NOT automatically think what you hear concerning SCSC schools is what we are
doing. There may be times when they have a school delay when we do not. Local Lutheran schools are
normally in sync on such issues.

Be sure to check one or all these sources out if you think there might be a change in the school day due to
weather. If you have any questions, please call the school office, or send a Pass-A-Note through Sycamore.

Thanks & Blessings,

Mrs. Kimberly Sullivan
ksullivan@zionseymour.org
812-522-5911 Ext. 713




